ISLAND HEIGHTS BOARD OF EDUCATION

ISLAND HEIGHTS, NEW JERSEY

REGULAR MEETING, JANUARY 10, 2024, 6:15 p.m.
M I N U T E S

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING AND WORKSHOP of the Board of Education of the Borough of Island Heights, County of Ocean, State of New Jersey held on Wednesday, January 10, 2024.
The meeting was called to order at 6:15 p.m. by Maureen DeSanto, President in the Island Heights Gymnasium.  The President led the group in the flag salute.
MEMBER PRESENT: Ashley Edwards, Maureen DeSanto, Robert King, Bob MacNeal, Dr. Brooke Kelly-Smith, Kristofor Sabey and Dana Weber
MEMBERS ABSENT: None
ALSO PRESENT:  Tim Rehm, Superintendent, Frank Frazee, Business Administrator, Lisa Royer, Principal and Lil Brendel, Board Secretary.

OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT

In compliance with the Open Public Meetings Act of the State of New Jersey, adequate notice of this meeting of the Board of Education was provided in the following manner:

On December 14, 2023 advance written notice of this meeting was delivered to the Asbury Park Press and posted at the Island Heights Grade School. The meeting notice was published in the Asbury Park Press on December 23, 2023. 
January is School Board Recognition Month in New Jersey. The Board of Education were recognized by their family members with cards and Mr. Rehm and Mrs. Royer thanked the Board members for everything they do. 
Mr. Rehm recognized Mr. Frazee and explained what a great asset Frank has been to the district from the beginning of his career here at Island Heights. He was very instrumental in getting the referendum passed in 2016. He has been doing the operation and management of the school and making sure we are fiscally strong to support the students, staff and taxpayers. Mrs. DeSanto presented Mr. Frazee with a plaque. Best of luck in your retirement.
Mr. Frazee thanked everyone and stated he has enjoyed his years at the Island Heights Grade School. So much good is happening for the students and community and I have been very pleased to be part of it. The school is good and over the past several years it has become great. I hope I made a difference in my years of service. I will look back at my experiences in this great district. 





REGULAR MEETING

BOARD SECRETARY REPORTS

Upon motion of Mr. King seconded by Mr. Sabey the following resolution was approved:

APPROVE MINUTES
RESOLVED, That the Board of Education approve the minutes of the following meetings:
         December 6, 2023 – Regular Meeting
         ROLL CALL:

         AYES: Mrs. DeSanto, Mr. King, Mr. MacNeal, Mr. Sabey, Dr. Smith and Mrs. Weber

         ABSTAIN: Miss Edwards

         Upon motion of Mr. King seconded by the following resolution was approved:

         January 3, 2024 – Reorganization Meeting 
         ROLL CALL:

AYES: Mrs. DeSanto, Miss Edwards, Mr. King, Mr. MacNeal, Mr. Sabey, Dr. Smith and Mrs. Weber
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         Upon motion of Mr. King seconded by Dr. Smith the following resolutions were approved:

         APPROVE PAYMENT OF BILLS
RESOLVED, That the Board of Education approve the payment of bills for the period January 1, 2024 through January 31, 2024 as follows:


 Current Account  
     $328,640.50

  Lunch Account                          1,503.16

APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS





RESOLVED, That the Board of Education approve the Financial Reports of the Business Administrator and the Treasurer of School Money for the month of November 30, 2023, which are in agreement.

APPROVE BOARD SECRETARY’S CERTIFICATION OF NO OVER EXPENDITURES

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 6A:23-2.11@3 I, Frank J. Frazee, School Business Administrator, certify that as of January 6, 2024, no budgetary line item account has obligations and payments (contracted order) which in total exceed the amount appropriated by the District Board of Education pursuant to N.J.S.A. 18A:22-8.1, that the District financial accounts have been reconciled and are in balance.

APPROVE BOARD OF EDUCATION’S MONTHLY CERTIFICATION

Through the adoption of this resolution, we the Island Heights Board of Education, pursuant to NJAC 6A:22-2.11(c)4, certify that as of January 6, 2024 after review of the Secretary’s monthly financial report (appropriations section) and upon consultation with the Business Administrator and other appropriate district officials, that to the best of our knowledge, no major account or fund has been overextended in violation of NJAC 6A:22-2.11(c)4 I-VI and that sufficient funds are available to meet the district’s financial obligations for the remainder of the fiscal year.

ROLL CALL: 

AYES: Mrs. DeSanto, Miss Edwards, Mr. King, Mr. MacNeal, Mr. Sabey, Dr. Smith, and Mrs. Weber
Committee Reports: Mrs. Weber reported the Curriculum Committee meeting on December 6, 2023 we discussed a 2nd class for the preschool. We discussed new ELA and Math Standards as well as assessments Reading Fluency/Dyslexia Screeners (Grade 2 and 3). We are using Character Strong for character education. We will be having Professional Development for staff in February and March and Mrs. Royer explained the What I Need Period,  which entails small group for individual instruction, enrichment and prescribed interventions.
Mrs. Royer discussed the Winter Concert. We had a huge turnout. Thank you for coming and showing your support. Also thank you to our IHFD for their annual Santa visit and thanks to the teachers for helping as well. She also thanked Mrs. Brick for a fantastic job with our students. It was a great performance. Mrs. Royer also discussed our new Character Strong program. We have our monthly school wide assembly January 11 which is on learning gratitude. We have been awarded $28,000 for the state’s High Impact Tutoring Grant to target reading and math instruction for third and fourth graders in need. We are in the planning stages. Teachers will be running three sessions at approximately 30 minutes each week with small groups. No School on Monday January 15, 2024 to recognize MLK Jr. Day.
Mr. Rehm again recognized Mr. Frazee and then discussed School Regionalization Efficiency Program (SREP). He also discussed a meeting that was taking place at Central Regional on January 19, 2024 with districts in the region and Mrs. DeSanto, Frank Frazee and myself will attend. Discussion arose about regionalization.
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Upon motion of Mr. Sabey seconded by Dr. Smith the following resolutions were approved:

SUPERINTENDENT’S RECOMMENDATIONS
MONTHLY REPORT: HARASSMENT, INTIMIDATION & BULLYING INCIDENCES


        Number of Incidences:  Zero
APPROVE THE SECURITY & FIRE DRILLS FOR DECEMBER 2023
RESOLVED, That the Board of Education approve the security drills and fire drills for December 2023.
ACCEPT NJ HIGH IMPACT TUTORING GRANT #E2400383 IN THE AMOUNT OF $28,000
RESOLVED, That the Board of Education accept NJ High Impact Tutoring Grant #E2400383 in the amount of $28,000.

APPROVE USE OF FACILITIES FOR OCYMCA FOR THE 2024 YKIDS BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL PROGRAM
RESOLVED, That the Board of Education approve Use of Facilities for OCYMCA for the 2024 YKIDS before and after school program with anticipated start date of January 29, 2024.

APPROVE THE FOLLOWING WORKSHOPS FOR THE FOLLOWING STAFF MEMBERS
RESOLVED, That the Board of Education approve the following workshops for the following staff members.

Kelly Torres to attend “The Science of Reading” on February 7, 2024 from 9:00 am-12:00pm at SRI & ETTC Rooms 107-109, 10 W. Jimmie Lees Road, Galloway, NJ at no cost just our ETTC hours,  mileage not to exceed $29.41.

Stephanie Kitzmiller and Giana Crosby to attend Best Practices for Paraprofessionals on February 13, 2024 from 9:00-3:00 at SRI & ETTC 10 W. Jimmie Lees Road, Galloway, NJ at no cost just ETTC hours mileage not to exceed $29.41.

ACCEPT GENEROUS DONATION OF WALKIE TALKIES FROM ISLAND HEIGHTS POLICE DEPT AND DOUG PLATT
RESOLVED, That the Board of Education accept generous donation of walkie talkies (6) and a charging station and an additional stand alone station as well as clips from the Island Heights Police Dept. and Doug Platt.

RECOGNIZE THE RETIREMENT OF FRANK FRAZEE
WHEREAS, Frank J. Frazee has been School Business Administrator for the Island Heights Board of Education of the Island Heights Grade School in the County of Ocean from October 1, 2005 until January 31, 2024, and

WHEREAS, the said Frank J. Frazee has been a faithful and loyal employee of this Board of Education, and

WHEREAS, the said Frank J. Frazee shows enthusiasm, innovativeness and genuine concerns for the education of students, staff and district has been exemplary, and has earned his the reputation of an excellent, highly professional employee,

NOW THEREFORE, be it resolved that said Board of Education extend to Frank J. Frazee its best wishes for his happiness and good health in his retirement, and

Be it further resolved, that a copy of this resolution be spread upon the minutes of the Board of Education of Island Heights Grade School in the County of Ocean.

APPROVE STEVE CORSO AS INTERIM BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR FROM FEBRUARY 1, 2024 – JUNE 30, 2024 AT A RATE OF $750 PER DIEM
RESOLVED, That the Board of Education approve Steven Corso as interim business administrator from February 1, 2024 – June 30, 2024 at a rate of $750 per diem.
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APPROVE THE FOLLOWING TEACHERS FOR THE HIGH IMPACT TUTORING GRANT FOR THE 3RD AND 4TH GRADES FROM JANUARY – JUNE 2024

RESOLVED, That the Board of Education approve the following teachers for the High Impact Tutoring Grant for the 3rd and 4th grades from January 2024-June 2024.

· Kelly Torres 3 hours a week not to exceed $2,385

· Michael Bruner 3 hours a week not to exceed $2,385

· Evan Gingrich 3 hours a week not to exceed $2,385

· Lori Romano 3 hours a week not to exceed $2,385

· Michele LeBlanc 3 hours a week not to exceed $2,285

· Brooke Nelson 3 hours a week not to exceed $2,385

· Becky Connell 3 hours a week not to exceed $2,385

ACCEPT FRANK FRAZEE’S RETIREMENT LETTER

RESOLVED, That the Board of Education accept Frank Frazee’s Retirement Letter effective January 31, 2024.

APPROVE SUBMISSION OF A WAIVER REQUEST TO THE EXECUTIVE COUNTY SUPERINTENDENT REQUESTING RELIEF RELATED TO THE MINIMUM SQUARE FOOTAGE REQUIREMENTS FOR PRESCHOOL CLASSROOM.
RESOLVED, That the Board of Education approve submission of waiver request for an additional Preschool Classroom reducing the square footage space total. 
No privilege of the floor.
  
 Respectfully submitted:
    
Lil Brendel, Board Secretary
 
APPROVED: LB 2/15/24__________
